
Vigilance Awareness Week, 2017 observance at Rain Forest Research Institute, Jorhat 

 

The Vigilance Awareness Week, 2017 was observed in the Institute with great 
zeal. The observance started with taking Integrity pledge by all the employees including 
Research Scholars of the Institute, administered by the Dr. R.S.C. Jayaraj, IFS, Director on 30th 
October, 2017. All the employees and Research Scholars also took e-pledge following the 
guidelines issued by the CVC. On the same day drawing competition  was conducted among the 
school children at Cheniamguri M.E. School, Cheniamguri High School and children of the 
RFRI family at the conference hall of the Institute. 73 students took part in the competition. The 
competition was conducted by Shri Devapod Borah, T.O. Shri Rajarishi Bhattacharyya, T.O. 
Shri Binanda Kr. Rajak, T.O.,  Shri Arabinda Deka, Sr. Technician, Shri Mridul Saikia, Sr. 
Technician  and Shri Ashim Chetia, Lib. Asstt.  The Competition was judged by Dr. Papori 
Borpuzari and Dr. Prasanta Hazarika. 

On 31st October, 2017 an Essay Writing competition was conducted as the topics  
( My vision – Corruption free India  and Preventive Vigilance as a tool of Good governance). 
20 competitors participated in the event. The competition was judged by Dr. Krishna Giri, Sc-C 
and Shri Satyam Bordoloi, Sc-C.   A lecture on “Necessity of Vigilance week observance” was 
delivered by Shri Ajay Kumar, Sc-C On 1st November, 2017.  A debate competition was held on 
2nd November, 2017 among Staff and Officers. The topic of the competition was “Corruption 
free India : A Utopian dream or a possible vision” A number of employees and research 
scholars participated in the event and made it successful. 

A quiz competition was organized on 3rd November, 2017. Shri Ajay Kumar, Sc-
C conducted the Quiz competition supported by Shri Rajarishi Bhattacharyya, T.O. and Shri 
Arabinda Deka, Sr. Technician. An overwhelming response was received from the competitors 
and audience. On the same day the Vigilance Awareness observance was concluded. Dr. R.S.C. 
Jayaraj, Director addressed the gathering and advised to work together with utmost sincerity and 
honesty to make possible the vision towards making corruption free India. Shri Rajesh Kumar, 
Vigilance Officer also briefed on observation of Vigilance Awareness Week. A prize distribution 
programme was followed by the closing ceremony. Shri Rajesh Kumar, Vigilance Officer 
proposed the vote of thanks to all. 
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